

Susan Barber <sbarber@cnu.edu>

Sad News

1 message

Kevin Hughes <kmhughes@cnu.edu> Sun, Apr 17, 2011 at 11:55 AM To: students@cnu.edu, faculty@cnu.edu, employees <employees@cnu.edu> All,

It is with a heavy heart that I share with you some sad news that has reached us.

Earlier today we were notified that CNU student Brian "Swerv" Herrmann was tragically killed in a car accident. Brian, a junior from Denbigh High School in Newport News, was a member of the basketball team who was widely recognized on campus for his energy, his smile, and his love of CNU.

Brian's passing will impact each of us differently. Staff from the Office of Counseling Services are available for those who are seeking support. Additionally, residence life staff in each area can also provide comfort and support as well as direct people to additional resources. I encourage you to utilize these folks as needed.

As information becomes available regarding memorial services, I will share them with you. In the meantime, please provide comfort to each other, use the resources available to you, and keep Brian's family, friends, and teammates in your prayers.

Kevin

--

Kevin Hughes, Ph.D.
Dean of Students
Christopher Newport University
1 University Place
Newport News, VA 23606
757-594-7160 757-594-7505 (f)